KV High School

PSSC Meeting – 

December 13th, 2010
	Members present:
	
	 Regrets:
	

	Craig Logan
	Carole MacFarquhar
	Cathy Robichaud
	Pierrette Robichaud

	Carol Hamilton
	Philip Patterson
	Kelly Wear
	Katlyn Jardine

	Peter Smith
	Lori Munn
	Myra McNaughton
	Cyndi Joudrey

	Bob Crowley
	
	Jane Richard
	

	
	
	
	


1.Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

2. Agenda for the meeting this evening was approved by Craig Logan and was seconded by Bob Crowley. 
3. Minutes from the meeting November 15th, 2010 were reviewed and approved by Bob Crowley and seconded by Craig Logan.

4.Correspondence:

Carole shared documents that she received over the past month:

· Province of New Brunswick School Directory, 2009/2010, a directory of schools and personnel.

· An article discussing the PISA (Programme for International Student Assessment) results (sent by Mary Alice and forwarded to PSSC members together with another article from Statistics Canada).

· An email announcing District 6 Superintendent Zoe Watson’s 2 year appointment as Assistant Deputy Minister, Educational Services.  Carole will send a note to Zoe on behalf of the KVHS PSSC.

5. Student Report

· Non given as neither student was in attendance

6. Business arising from previous meeting:

a. KV fields and sign: Mr. Smith indicated that the “sign issue” is in the “long term parking lot” from the Fields Committee perspective. Discussion was held that we should potentially move to “plan B” to see if we can go with a smaller alternative for a lower cost. John MacDonald is our District 6 contact.

· Craig Logan to review old emails to see if we can determine what options and funding may be available based on discussions held in previous years. 

· Carole to talk to Mary Alice to see if she has any old documentation from the past as well. 
· Mr. Smith will investigate having the school shop class construct a sign (possibly with donated material. With this option the only cost would be the electronic part). 

· PSSC members should check out “sample” signs, e.g. refinery, pulp mill, window shop near Tim’s, Rothesay Baptist.
b. Parking Lot safety: This has been added to the School Improvement Plan. Discussion was held about putting a camera on the parking lot (Mr. Smith). Physical observation in the parking lot since our last meeting revealed chaotic driving habits from people trying get out of the lot before the busses (driving over the grass, multiple exit “lanes”). Mr. Smith is exploring a few options to make the exit strategy better (i.e. busses park back farther; additional or repositioned cement barricades to allow only one vehicle out at a time.)

c. Communication to Parents: Mr. Smith reviewed a cost comparison between Synrevoice and Bell Aliant. Bell Aliant is much cheaper (even though it may not reach all families). No school has both. The PSSC goal is to reduce the number of parents who don’t receive information from the school. Mr. Smith has found out that Edline can be used to send on email to all Edline users. Discussion was held around having teachers help to increase the number of Edline users by having each phone a few non-subscribers. Mr. Smith will:

·  send a notice home with the January reports.
·  evaluate the options with Edline to increase penetration/usage within the parent population by   changing the sign-up procedure to default at “yes”  

·  ask District 8 colleagues if there is an Edline user group. Roger Brown at RHS has offered to be an Edline resource. 

d. Student Panel (deferred to January).
e. Community Café or alternatives (deferred to January).
f. School Improvement Plan (SIP): Mr. Smith distributed and introduced a draft SIP. There are 4 Improvement Goals. The PSSC will focus on goals 3 and 4.  A section called “ongoing initiatives/strategies” will be added to each to include successful items that will be carried forward (like the Health Fair, student career panels, etc.).  Discussion to continue in 2011.

g. Budget: Mr. Smith distributed a document outlining the budget (last year’s and this year’s budget to date). There is $1608.52 left to spend before March 31st.  

7.  New Business

· PISA results – see correspondence.  Discussion deferred.
8.  Principal’s Report – none given.  See 6 f) and 6 g).

9. “Once Around the Table” – nothing presented.

10.  Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

11.  Next meeting January 17th, 2011 at 7pm.

Respectively submitted by Carol Hamilton 
